TERM ONE – Handy Hints for Primary Cool Schools Coordinators

by Christina Barruel (Head of Peace Education) 

      As you plan for Cool Schools implementation during Term One, you might like to consider

      the following:

1. Give your staff a survey on conflict resolution and how it is handled at your school. If Cool Schools has been implemented the previous year, find out through your survey how effective staff think the programme has been. Example: SWOT (strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, threats). Graph the results and give feedback during a staff meeting. Refer to Section 3, Page 134, of the primary manual for an example. Send your results to The Peace Foundation. They are very helpful in assisting with Ministry report writing.

2. Check through the programme material at your school to make sure you have the updated resources, especially the 2011 edition of the Cool Schools Primary Manual and access to key resources via the Peace Foundation’s website.  See No. 6 below for more information. This includes the peer mediation video clips. If your school has not had full staff training within the last 5 years, it is highly recommended so that you are familiar with updated programme material. Contact the Peace Foundation and ask for the possibility of a Ministry funded training: admin@peacefoundation.org.nz
3. Book a staff meeting slot early in the term to refresh your colleagues on:
(a) The purpose of having whole school implementation and how this works at your school. Both Sections 1 and 3 of the Cool Schools Primary Manual will be very helpful in motivating your staff to ‘get on board’.

(b) Planning for the learning areas teachers need to cover in their classes.

Refer to Section 2, Pages 22 - 24 of the manual.

(c) Setting up a Cool Schools Corner in the classroom – Section 2, Page 24.

       (d) Sharing Cool Schools resources such as the primary peer mediation video clips on the website.

(e) Rostering ‘on duty’ class mediators. Teachers of senior students can keep an eye out for students to be recommended for the school team.

(f) If you plan to have school peer mediators on duty during the first term, discuss how teachers can be supportive in the playground. This includes being aware of the difficult situations peer mediators on duty may face and how teachers can help out when appropriate. Refer to Section 2, Session 10, Pages 120 – 124 of the manual, Handling Difficult Situations.
(g) Make sure your colleagues are aware of what conflict situations are not appropriate for student peer mediators both in the classroom and in the playground.

(h) Check there is a school policy on safety/non-violence/anti-bullying/anti-harrassment/relationship management. Make sure each teacher has a copy of this.

4. Make sure you have a budget for Cool Schools resources required (such as badges) and for other activities involving peer mediators throughout the year. Example; materials needed to make a peace banner or/and ‘peace bracelets’ during Schools’ Peace Week in August.

5. Be familiar with Section 3, Pages 127 - 154 of the Cool Schools Primary Manual. This is your guideline on how to establish an effective whole school peaceful conflict resolution (with peer mediation) programme. It contains key steps, resources, ideas, and innovations from Cool Schools Coordinators all around New Zealand. Page 139 has some great tips!
6. Book a meeting with your Principal. Ask for all the things you need to do your job effectively as the Cool Schools Coordinator. This may include class release time for training student peer mediators and holding regular meetings with the school team. Check that you are are a Peace Foundation Membership School.  Join on the website (www.peacefoundation.org.nz) as there are definite advantages regarding access to Cool Schools key resources.  The membership fee is only $75 + gst per year so very affordable.  Make sure your school Principal has signed the Peace Foundation’s MoU (Memorandum of Understanding).  If not, request to do this by emailing: admin@peacefoundation.org.nz
7. Create a term-by-term action plan for the year ahead. Put this into your Cool Schools Procedures

            Manual. This manual should contain everything useful for effective implementation and is the 
            key to programme sustainability at your school.

8. If you need support, don’t hesitate to contact your regional facilitator (contact details on the Peace Foundation website (www.peacefoundation.org.nz).  It may be time to request a Cool Schools revisit or full staff training. Remember that Ministry funded trainings are limited so book at least 6  months ahead. Keep an eye out on the website for regional teacher training workshops or/and network meetings. Attendance at these events is invaluable in keeping you resilient in your role as the Cool Schools Coordinator. 
Happy mediating!
